The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date June 7, 2017 Report No: PW-10-17
Directed To: | Mayor and Members of Council Attachments:
Department: | Public Works Foliey
’ References:
g;e.:pared Mark Beggs — Manager of Roads and Parks
Subject: Fleet Purchase — Single Axle Snow Plow for the Roads Department

RECOMMENDATION:

For Council to approve the purchase of a Freightliner 108SD Single Axle full size snow plow with
salting unit for the Public Works Department from Team Trucks at a total cost of $236,856 (plus

taxes)

REPORT:

The Public Works Department requires replacement of a 2007 International Snow Plow Unit,
which has reached the end of its useful life as a full time snowplow, and will be repurposed as a
backup snowplow, and dump truck. Our current back up truck, a 1998 Freightliner 5 Ton Dump
Truck/Plow, will be retired from the Fleet as a trade in with this new purchase.

Invitations for Request for Quotation (RFQ-2017-05) were sent out recently to area truck
dealerships for the supply of full size 5-Ton Snow Plow with Viking Plow and Salting equipment.
Quotations were received on June 2, 2017 from 2 suppliers and the results are as follows:

e Carrier Trucks with Viking Gear - $ 237,640.00 (plus taxes)
e Team Centers with Viking Gear - $ 236,856.00 (plus taxes)

The trucks supplied by Team Trucks will be 2018 Freightliner 108 SD Truck with Viking Plow Gear
and Salting Equipment. The vehicles meet or exceed the current Town of LaSalle vehicle

specifications.
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Funding for this purchase is from the 2017 budget for a new 5-Ton Snowplow. The budget for
the truck is $214,000. The remaining $23,000 will come from existing equipment reserves.

It is recommended that the replacement 5-ton snowplow with plow and salting gear be purchased
from Team Truck at a total cost of $236,856 plus taxes.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Beggs
Manager of Roads and Parks

Reviewed by:

7/ Treasury Clerks Public Works Planning Cult. & Rec. Building Fire
/1Al iz

/-
e



